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Cedarview School council meeting May 19, 2021 
 
In Attendance: Alain Brulé, Wendy Firth, Cheryl Strautman, Jennifer Roberts, Sarah Wise, Amy Ruff, 
Manal Alawneh, Natasha Caron, Elvan Kuzucuoglu, Delinda Hayton 
 
Regrets: Harprit Boiteux, Mark Diamond, Stephanie Sylva, Carlie Gervais, Jason Solomon, Carol Laporte 
 
 

Agenda Item Discussion/Decision Action 
Taken/Person 
responsible  

 
Welcome and 
introduction 

 

• The meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm. 

 
Wendy Firth 

 
Approval of Agenda 
and Minutes 
 

 

• Motion to approve agenda from Amy Ruff.  Second by Natasha Caron.  
Motion Approved – none opposed. 

• Motion to approve minutes from April 2021 meeting by Jennifer 
Roberts, second by Amy Ruff.  Motion Approved – none opposed. 
 

 
Wendy Firth 

 
Principal’s Report 

• Discussion around potential return to in person school date, nothing 

official from OCDSB or province, if so, they are discussing June 1, 2021 

as potential return date, 

• Reports of students sharing class codes and going in/out of other 

classes including other schools, Alain to send an email about that to 

parents, 

• Overall, virtual learning has been going okay, 

• Reminder that letter was sent home to inform parents about option to 

change choice from OCV to in person, 

• Grade 6s coming in September, approx. 300, sending out virtual 

presentation soon, feeder schools will be visiting virtually, 

• Grad update – shirts are ordered, waiting on ordering a Curbex sign – is 

$200 per month, 

• Vaccinations – will not be mandatory at this time, info is slow to come 

out about potential for 12-17 year olds being vaccinated but likely 

students will have an opportunity for at least 1st dose before return to 

school, 

• Report Cards – will be at start of last school week in June, to be sent 

through School Messenger this time, parents will get an email and then 

a PDF of the report card, 

• Hopefully smoother than last year, ensure to check Junk Email as they 

may go there, full email with instructions will be sent 

• June 24th is last day of classes 

• Library Update – funds were taken out for renos/furniture, furniture 

has all arrived but not in place as they are still doing renos on library 

itself 

 
Alain Brulé 

 
Treasurer’s Report 

 

• Carol not present for Treasurer’s Report however likely only change is 
the amount removed for library 
 

 
Wendy Firth 
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OCASC Report  

 

• Carol not present for this meeting  

 
Wendy Firth 
 

 
Other Business 

 
Grade 8 Leaving Ceremony 

• Ceremony will be June 23, 2021, virtual ceremony in the evening, 

• During day grads will be given gift bag with various items (grad shirt, 
BitMoji picture, cupcake, items from community businesses – DQ and 
Boston Pizza coupons), 

• If possible committee will go in to decorate school, if students are in 
school then may recruit Grade 7 students to do the work, 

• Committee is going to try to have fancy balloons outside on the Curbex 
sign for day of ceremony for families to take photos 

 
Staff Appreciation Event (Amy Ruff) 

• Arrangements have been made with Jack of All Cakes to provide 
individually wrapped cupcakes with handwritten note attached to each 
one, 

• Will be ordering carafes of coffee and assortment of fancy waters to 
be provided to teachers, 

• Waiting to finalize details based on if school returns to in person – 
should be able to happen even if still in virtual school 

 
Fundraising for Next Year 

• Wendy reminding council that next year will need to consider 
fundraising, often decisions would be made in spring for plans for fall 
however with uncertainty for September then no plans made 

• Reminder that council would need approx. $3000 for leaving ceremony 
next year 

• If chocolate fundraiser is going to be considered Wendy would be 
willing to provide contact, also a parent who used to organize the 
chocolate fundraiser will have a student at Cedarview again next year 
and might be able to help 

 
Thank You to outgoing council from Wendy and Alain.  Thanks from Alain to 
Wendy for being Chair of council.  Thank you from school and staff for the 
hard work this year.  It is appreciated. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Next meeting 
 
 

 

• TBD fall of 2021 
 

 
 

 
Adjournment 

 

• Meeting adjourned at 7:28 pm. 
 

 

 


